
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

February 13, 2017 

Mr. Ted Semaan, Director 
Public Works Department 
Engineering Services Division 
City of Redondo Beach 
Seaside Lagoon 
414 Diamond Street 
Redondo Beach, CA 90277 

Dear Mr. Semaan: 
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POSTPONEMENT OF BOARD CONSIDERATION FOR ADOPTION OF TENTATIVE WASTE 
DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS AND NATIONAL POLLUTANT DISCHARGE ELIMINATION 
SYSTEM PERMIT FOR CITY OF REDONDO BEACH, SEASIDE LAGOON, REDONDO BEACH 
(NPDES NO. CA0064297; Cl NO. 8034) 

Our letter dated December 7, 2016, informed you that consideration of the tentative Waste 
Discharge Requirements (WDRs) and National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 
permit for the subject facility would be heard during the March 2, 2017, Board Hearing. On 
January 27, 2017, Regional Water Board staff received comments from the City of Redondo 
Beach and from Heal the Bay regarding the tentative WDRs. The City of Redondo Beach also 
requested a compliance schedule in a Time Schedule Order (TSO) for metals to provide time to 
evaluate and implement options to comply with the new effluent limitations. Additional time is 
also required for Regional Water Board staff to consider the comments, incorporate any changes 
into the WDRs, and to prepare a TSO for Regional Board consideration. 

Therefore, consideration of the tentative WDRs and NPDES permit has been postponed to a 
future Board Hearing. We will advise you accordingly of the new Board Hearing date and 
location. If you have any questions, please contact Mazhar Ali at (213) 576-6652. 

Sincerely, 

~/£,.~ 
Cassandra D. Owens, Chief 
Industrial Permitting Unit 

cc: See Mailing List 

IRMA MUNOZ, CHAIR I SAMUEL UNGER, EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

320 West 4th St., Suite 200, Los Angeles, CA 90013 I www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles 
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Mr. Ted Semaan 
City of Redondo Beach 
Seaside Lagoon 

- 2 - February 13, 2017 

Mailing List (Via Email Only) 

Mr. David Smith, Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Permits Branch (WTR-5) 
Ms. Robyn Stuber, Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Permits Branch (WTR-5) 
Ms. Becky Mitschele, Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Permits Branch (WTR-5) 
Mr. Kenneth Wong, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
Mr. Bryant Chesney, NOAA, National Marine Fisheries Service 
Mr. Renan Jauregui, State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Water Quality 
Ms. Marylou Taylor, California Energy Commission 
Mr. Jeff Phillips, Department of Interior, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
Mr. William Paznokas, Department of Fish and Wildlife, Region 5 
Ms. Teresa, Henry, California Coastal Commission, South Coast Region 
Mr. Tommy Smith, Los Angeles County, Department of Public Works 
Mr. Angelo Bellomo, Los Angeles County, Department of Public Health 
Ms. Rita Kampalath, Heal the Bay 
Mr. Steven Johnson, Heal the Bay 
Mr. Bruce Reznik, Los Angeles WaterKeeper 
Ms. Rachel Stich, Los Angeles WaterKeeper 
Ms. Laura West, Natural Resources Defense Council 
Ms. Becky Hayat, Natural Resources Defense Council 
Ms. Mary Welch, PG Environmental , LLC 
Ms. Sarah Torres, PG Environmental, LLC 
Mr. James Ashby, PG Environmental, LLC 
Ms. Geraldine Trivedi, City of Redondo Beach 
Mr. Andrew S. Winje, City of Redondo Beach 


